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 MINUTES OF SWIMMING TARANAKI INC
    BOARD MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 10th MAY 2017 AT 7.30PM, INGLEWOOD
PRESENT:  Maree Collins, Rowan Williams, Chris Drummond, Murray How, Alison Gadsby and Lisa Cooper (Administrator).  Gary Wallis was present until the end of the discussion regarding Hawera’s Level Two Meet placement on the calendar.
APOLOGIES:
   Robbie Low 
CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 11th April 2017
Move these minutes be taken as read and accepted








Maree / Murray
CARRIED
STRATEGIC PLAN

Policies C2 – C11 were discussed, Board were happy to accept C4, C5 & C8 as they are.  There are a few alterations to be made to C2, C3, C6, C9 & C10 before completion.  C7 & C11 will be reviewed over the next few weeks and re-tabled at the next meeting.  Lisa will alter the approved policies and print copies for the Board.  








Rowan / Maree
CARRIED
MATTERS ARISING

a)
The Board were happy to accept John Dazley as the Swimming Taranaki Financial Reviewer.
b)
Gary explained to the Board what the Hawera Club’s thoughts were on having their Level One meet in August being changed to a Level Two. It was felt that they would not be able to get the same level of support, and therefore revenue, at a Level Two meet.  Maree explained Swimming Taranaki’s reasoning behind this move being the importance of providing club swimmers with a platform to compete and ensuring the succession of swimming for the future.  There have been two successful Level Two meets at the Highlands and Inglewood Clubs and the Board feels that it is important to provide South Taranaki swimmers with a Level Two meet.

The Board will discuss this further and come to a result which will be advised to all clubs.  But whatever is decided the Board would be behind the Level Two meet and encourage involvement from all clubs to ensure that it is a success.

If the conclusion is to hold a meet in August in Hawera then Swimming Taranaki will provide a letter to the South Taranaki District Council requesting them to consider allowing hire of the pool on a Sunday morning.  
FINANCIAL REPORT
a) Move that the Financial Reports for April 2017 be taken as read and approved and that the accounts from the financial report be approved for payment. 
b) TSB Community Trust funding distribution recommendation was agreed upon as reported.
c) Resolution moved to apply to the Pelorus Trust for Junior Camp & 12/Unders Pool Hire and Stop Watches.





Lisa / Alison

CARRIED
RECORDER’S REPORT
NZ Open Champs, 3-7 April, Auckland. Top 10 placings


Charlotte Webby
1st – 200 Fly, 5th – 1500 Free, 6th – 800 Free, 10th 400 Free


Zac Reid

2nd – 800 Free, 3rd – 400 Free, 200 Free, 1500 Free TR


Julian Weir

3rd – 50 Free TR , 6th – 100 Free TR , 6th – 200 Free


Eliot Lundon-Moore
5th – 200 Breast, 7th – 100 Breast, 10th – 50 Breast TR

Australian Age Champs, 16-23 April, Brisbane


Sasha Reid

8th Place in the 15 year old female 200m Backstroke

TECHNICAL REPORT
Minutes for the meeting held 9th April and the Role of the Meet Director were taken as read and accepted. A new date for the Recorder’s Workshop needs to be set, the preference for this would be before the Aquabladz Club Meet to be held on 28th May.
TARANAKI EVENTS
a)
ST Awards – Feedback on this event was positive with it being a good length with a great speaker and plenty of food.  For next time it would be good to be able to read out the nomination applications for the major ST Award recipients and provide a speaker to introduce and talk about the major swimming award winners. 
b)
Swim Camps – A newsletter and application forms have been sent to clubs to forward on to their appropriate members.  Accommodation and pool have been booked.
c)
ST AGM – The two longest standing Board Members are Robbie Low and Murray How who are required to retire, but may stand for re-nomination.  The Notice of Annual General Meeting, stating positions available and nominations required will be sent out to the clubs this week.
d)
TR Winters – The Board approved the programme, session times and meet rules.  Lisa to set up this event in the SNZ Database and promote to local clubs and other regions.  Pool has been booked and a request for Meet Director and other officials will go out in the next newsletter.
NATIONAL EVENTS
a)
NAG’s – TM Report read and accepted.
b)
OPENS – TM Report read and accepted, thank you to Claire Weir for providing this.
GENERAL BUSINESS
a)
Swimmer support to the value of $250 each was approved for Charlotte Webby to attend the World Champs in July, Julian Weir to attend the World University Games in August and Sasha Reid to attend the Australian SC Champs in September.  Congratulations to these swimmers on their selections.
b)
It was agreed that ST would support Zarhn Collins with $50 towards his costs in attending the Outward Bound Course which is a SNZ selection Course.
c)
An accountability procedure is to be put in place where clubs will provide information to show that the funding that has been received via ST is being fairly passed on to the swimmers.  This will soon be a requirement from funders so we are bringing it in now so that we can be prepared.  Clubs will need to provide invoices to families that are broken down showing incomes and expenditures.  Lisa will forward this information on to clubs over the next few weeks.
d)
Expense Reimbursement Claim forms will be sent to coaches that are attending the NZSCAT conference this month.  Once these are received back it will be discussed how much we may financially support each coach.

e)
Lisa has expressed concern about the communication between ST and some clubs, and whether the information that is sent to clubs is getting to the appropriate members, and how we can improve our link so that ST is also providing clubs with what they need.  We used to have a Club Delegate on the Committee but now that we have a Board structure things have appeared to break down a little. It was thought that we could have one person from each club that is responsible for receiving information and distributing it correctly, someone that the Administrator can go directly to when needing feedback or confirmation of action.  This role could be covered by the Club Secretary or a separate person that will be a ST Club Representative and their purpose is to be the link between ST and their club.  This new role will be implemented at the ST AGM in July.

CLUB REPORTS

Thank you to the Stratford Club for their report attached.  
Meeting Closed:  9.54pm
NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 13th June 2017 @ 7.30pm
Signed as a true and correct record...............................................................Chairperson
                                                            …...........................................................Date                                                            
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